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UPCOMING GRANT OPPORTUNITY

604b WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLANNING PROGRAM

AUGUST 2002

TO ALL INTERESTED PARTIES:
The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), Bureau of Resource Protection, plans to issue the Request for Responses (RFR) for the Federal §604(b) Water Quality Management Planning Program Grants for Federal Fiscal Year 2003 on or about October 15, 2002.  The RFR will be posted on the Commonwealth’s COMMPASS web site at: www.comm-pass.com under Open Solicitations, Department of Environmental Protection, Professional Services. Hard copies of the RFR will only be mailed if requested.  If you are unable to access COMMPASS, please contact Gary Gonyea, 604(b) RFR Coordinator at (617) 556-1152 to request a copy of the RFR.

The focus of the FY2003 grants will be for watershed or subwatershed based nonpoint source assessment activities that support the Department’s Massachusetts Estuaries Project, TMDL development efforts, water supply source protection planning projects, or activities identified by EOEA Watershed Team Leaders in their annual work plans. Respondents, however, are encouraged to propose other suitable water quality assessment/planning projects. According to the 5 year basin planning cycle, priority or target watersheds for FFY02 include: Quinebaug, French, Merrimack, Parker, Boston Harbor, Narragansett Bay/Mt Hope Bay, Cape Cod, Deerfield, Millers, Shawsheen, Ipswich, Buzzards Bay, and Island basins.

Eligible applicants under this program include: Regional Planning Agencies, Council of Governments, Counties, Conservation Districts, Cities and Towns.

We encourage you to contact the Watershed Team Leaders and the Department’s Regional Nonpoint Source Coordinators in these basins to discuss projects before the RFR is issued on or about October 15, 2002.  Additionally, we recommend potential respondents attend the Public Information meeting that will be held in DEP’s Central Regional Office this fall for more information on these priority projects.

Thank you for your continued interest in this grant program.

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
	DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.state.ma.us/dep

	[image: image2.png]


  Printed on Recycled Paper


[image: image1.png]

[image: image2.png]